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South American Mission Society

News from Paraguay

Dear Friends,
Greetings from a still very hot and humid Paraguay. Even when we wake
up in the morning our thermometers in our rooms read 30°C or more! We've
had a lot more rain this week which makes the grass look a lot better but also
adds to the humidity. The children have had to have indoor playtimes
because of the heat.

Even so, we give thanks for a good start to the school year. We had a good

opening service in the cathedral for the staff before term started and a good

time learning together. The 6th form made a really good start to their
last year in school. They arrived on their first day
in an open-topped, London bus! It was quite a
spectacular entrance but they behaved so well and
had lots of enthusiasm that it made the day
enjoyable.

We give thanks for their start as they were a class that lacked
“Wspark and yet they have come ready to work and help and also
very open spiritually and we praise the Lord for His work in them.
Their enthusiasm continued into our school service and
overflowed to their parents who joined us for that. We had a few
tearful faces among their parents.

Parents meetings have gone well so far and Pastor Ronnie

has spoken at most of them. After the infants’ meeting one
new parent how much he appreciated the spiritual talk ,

something he had not heard much of lately.
On the second day the 6th form went off to Leaders’ camp to prepare them

to lead in camps for the younger ones. They had a great time and are now

getting ready to lead camps for the lower secondary from March 12th to 14th




